
Residents – Parsons Mews Close proximately and 

access road blockage 

 We wanted to make clear and show evidence of just some of the issues faced 

by residents at Parsons Mews to the licences committee and show the 

closeness of residential houses at Parsons Mews and allowing a partial or 24 

hours to be granted would impact on Noise Nuisance, public safety, and the 

prevention of crime and disorder and make residents feel not safe in the 

homes. This is in addition to the antisocial behaviour, loud music and gangs. 

We are already facing. 

Partial Blocked entrance from streams of cars double parking outside the 

gates of Parsons Mews. The is a double yellow private road which we believe 

is owned by McDonalds themselves. 

Residents have made complaints, which this road is not managed, and 

nothing has been done. 

 

This parking is worst during busy times such as weekends and late nights, 

residents are concerned of noise, pollution, as vehicles are being forced to park 

outside McDonalds car park itself due to lack of parking space and park inside 

the gates of Parsons Mews itself and side roads leading from McDonalds. We 

have seen the car park traffic increase due to the increase of traffic since the 

modification of the drive through and UberEATS vehicles taking up customer 

parking slots. This could cause and impede emergency services access to 

Parsons Mews impacting on Parsons Mews resident's safety. 
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McDonalds Residential Area. 

Homes were built after McDonalds was built, residents appreciate there is a 

certain amount of noise, however 24-hour noise pollution is not acceptable 

and will rapidly impact on resident's wellbeing and quality time in their homes. 

Residents are already putting up with high noise levels from vehicles waiting in 

the drive through que, ordering food and beeping horns. In addition, residents 

have noticed an increased amount of late-night delivery's which have been 

witnessed leaving at 10:30pm. These heavy goods vehicles with their engines 

running vibrate through our homes. See below photo. 

 

 

Late night delivery till 10:30pm causing havoc in car park and late-night noise 

in our homes at Parsons Mews 

 



 

Late night delivery a regular occurrence. 

We urge and plead with the licence committee to reject this application and a 

partial 24hour due to the impact on our lives and what forever upset, 

antisocial behaviour would bring. Even if McDonalds proposed closing the car 

park this would make the situation even worst for residents as Mcdonalds 

customer would park outside our homes causing more noise and antisocial 

behaviour in all hours of the night. Mcdonalds already open from 5am to 11am 

7 days a week, surely this should be enough. 
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